
Charter Review Committee: 
Procurement and Purchasing Subcommittee Meeting 

February 16th, 2018 
8:00 AM 

Minutes: 

Meeting Attendees: 
 Ernst Valery  Dominic Lamartina 
 Harriette Taylor  Michael Schrock 
 Navin Dass  Elena DiPietro 
 Thomas Hickey (Call-In)  Erin Sher Smyth 
 Theo Ngongang  Laetitia Griffin 
 Jacob Wittenberg (Call-In)  Becca Scharf (Call-In) 

Topics Discussed: 

 Erin gave a basic overview of procurement in the City and the technology the City uses in 
the process. 

 The Subcommittee discussed the following topics: 

o The requirement that formal advertising requires publishing in two newspapers. 

o Allowing for electronic bids for contracts that are for $50,000 and above. 

o Whether we should move some of the Charter sections on procurement to the 
City’s draft Procurement Regulations to allow more flexibility. 

o What is the public’s perception of how well the City’s procurement process 
functions? 

o Should the Charter deal with the issue of prequalification? 

o How should we deal with professional services in the Charter? 

o Is there anything we can do regarding non-compliance with M/WBE goals? 

 Next Steps were discussed: 

o The Subcommittee agreed to change our meeting start time to 8:30 AM. 

o We were asked to think of ways that we can empower the procurement process 
for the next meeting. 

o We were asked to think of ways to deal with the issues discussed above. 

o Our research team will review the Procurement sections in Charters from similar 
cities/counties. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 9:43 AM. 

 The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, February 23rd from 8:30 AM to 10 AM in 
Conference Room 3. 

 



 


